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Gorrill Palmer (GP) has prepared this Traffic Movement Permit Application Addendum in 

response to comments received from the City of Portland and Mr. Thomas Errico at the 

MaineDOT scoping meeting held on May 2, 2016 at City Hall.  It addresses the distribution of 

the forecast site traffic, additional collision data, and the potential for an all-way stop at the 

intersection of Free Street and Center Street.   

 

Trip Distribution 

 

The traffic forecast to be generated by the site was originally distributed based on the assumption 

that traffic would enter the site at Lancaster Lane and the existing traffic patterns at the 

intersection of Free Street with Center Street.  Based on parking information received from 

WBRC, the site traffic distribution was reassessed to reflect the use of the identified parking area.  

The Asylum will be utilizing 60 parking spaces in the Midtown parking lot (bounded by Center 

Street, Free Street, Cross Street, and Spring Street), which will be guaranteed on event nights as 

coordinated by the Asylum’s program director.  The updated trip distribution assumes that all 

traffic going to the Asylum will utilize the manned entrance to the parking area on Free Street.  

This is a conservative approach, since the parking lot has other accesses that could be used, which 

would further dissipate the traffic over the adjacent roadway network.  The distribution of the 

site traffic is shown on the attached Figure 2.   

 

Crash Data 

 

The City requested that the collision data include the roadway segments for each leg of the 

intersection of Free Street / Center Street.  GP obtained the three-year crash report from 

MaineDOT for the period of 2013-2015, the most recent period available, for the additional area 

(attached).  Based on the crash report from MaineDOT and the MaineDOT High Crash Location 

(HCL) criteria discussed in Section 2 of the TMP Application dated April 14, 2016, there are no 

HCLs in the vicinity of the site.   
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All-Way Stop Analysis 

 

The City suggested considering an all-way stop at the intersection of Free Street with Center 

Street.  Given the one-way traffic patterns, this would result in a total of two STOP signs. Based 

on the existing traffic volume information (from a turning movement count collected in October 

2012), the intersection is not anticipated to warrant an all-way stop using the Manual on Uniform 

Traffic Control Devices (MUTCD) criteria.  However, the pedestrian volumes during a Cross 

Insurance Arena event may warrant an all-way stop.  Based on this information, it is our 

recommendation that if the City would like to pursue an all-way stop, a traffic count (including 

pedestrians) should be conducted during a Cross Insurance Arena event and an all-way stop 

analysis should be completed using the updated traffic volumes.  If an all-way stop is warranted, 

the City could erect an additional STOP sign for the Free Street eastbound traffic.   






























